
HAVING FUN WITH MODEL AIRPLANES SINCE 1934  Vol-22  No 11  Nov  2017 



NEXT PMAC MEETING 

Tuesday Nov 14th 2017  

07:00 PM   Room 12 

Granite Reef Senior Center 

1700 N. Granite Reef Rd. 

Visitors Welcome 

Cover Photo : Old Glory waving  bravely over the Valley of the sun. Honor and thank any veterans you know, 

they risked everything and sacrificed much in serving all citizens of this great nation.  Photo by Bruce Grawburg 

Last month some questions came up about the scoring for the club contests. So please re-

view the summary page posted in this newsletter and let me know if you have any questions, 

we will provide answers.  We have some excellent competition happening as George and 

Enes close in on the final two club contests, both with sights on Topgun. The great part to 

watch is the friendliness and great sportsmanship of their efforts. This kind of behavior is   

exactly why we enjoy our clubs. The editor 

Contributing Photographers:  Eduardo Guerrero, Brigitte Brocks, Tom Gaylor 

BB 

November Meeting Topics 

Peter Brocks discussing: how to 

get airplane boxes overseas, the 

F1E World Champs in Romania, 

the Endless October in Lost Hills 

and the the Eldorado Dry Lake. 

NEXT CONTEST 

Armed Forces Memorial 
Nov 11h 2017 8:00 am 

Webster-West  Field ( NGPR )  

AMA membership required for Flyers 

Visitors Welcome tƭŀƴǎ ŘƻǿƴƭƻŀŘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳΥ ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦƻǳǘŜǊȊƻƴŜΦŎƻΦǳƪκ 

http://www.antiquemodeler.org/sam_new/a_editor.htm


                                                         



                                                         



 

  

 Map to 2017 Arizona Free Flight Championships  

    WEBSTER WEST is NEW Field, WEBSTER FIELD on Toltec Rd is OLD Field           

      

      Note: Motor homes and other long wheel base vehicles should turn  

      left onto Phillips Rd. (gravel surface) and after 1 mile turn right onto  

      Overfield Rd. ð see map.  
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Once again, we were 

blessed with great 

weather for the Ghost 

Riders Contest.  Since 

we are getting close to 

the end of the year, the 

competition for Top 

Gun is heating up.  We will have a close finish, 

as only the November and December contests 

remain.  Be sure to review the club rules which 

are in this issue.  Nothing has changed since last 

year but they have not been published lately.  

The South West Regionals Board had a planning 

session last week for the January Contest.  While 

the composition of the Board has changed, the 

contest will continue as before.  We are fortunate 

to have Christopher Lidberg and Mike Fruciano, 

who are sons of two of the original founders, on 

the SWR Board.  Toby Blizzard, who recently 

passed away, was a long time member of the 

SWR Board and was instrumental in putting the 

Chapter on a sound financial footing.  

We will need help from our members to support 

the SWR Contest, as many of the participants for 

this contest will come from out-of-town, and they 

will be our guests.  Make them feel welcome and 

assist them as necessary.  Many fliers do not 

have the weather to fly this time of year and this 

attracts people from across the country and from 

overseas.  Let s make this the best SWR ever.  

Our Arizona Free-Flight contest will be held on 

December 2nd and 3rd.  This is an important 

contest as it is the last one where people can ac-

cumulate points for the America s Cup and Na-

tional Cup contests.  Because of this we will get 

many fliers from out of town. 

The Armed Forces Memorial Contest will be on 

Saturday, November 11th.  Jean Andrews will be 

the CD.  This date is a little earlier than normal 

for a club contest, so mark it on your calendar.  

See you on Veteran s Day! 

Tom Gaylor 

Saturday  November 4, Volun-

teers Needed! 

Nick Spence is looking for Vol-

unteers to help build and fly 

Wright Stuff  models from Laser 

Cut kits.  Will be at: Paragon 

Science Academy 

  2975 Linda Ln 

 Chandler, AZ  85224 

Assemble @ 8:30,  start at 9 and be over by 4. 

Since there is no Gym, a major trick is to turn them 

inside a classroom. 

Nick has inst ruc t ion sheets & in-

fo:   Nick.Spence@cox.net      480-882-8114 This is 

the only build in place Sci-Oly event. So far many 

fliers have beaten last years AZ State winning time 

and dramatically increased the learning experience 

for the participants, thanks to Nick, who provides all 

the kits and much time to the program. 

November 14th PMAC Meeting at Senior Center 

First order of business is to make sure everything is 

in place for the many diverse events at the AZ FF 

Champs in early December. 

Then Peter Brocks will report on the F1E World 

Champs blowout in Romania, Endless October 

in Lost Hills and SW FAI Challenge at El Dorado 

Dry Lake. 

Any and all Show & Tell, welcome. 

Dick Wood invites words of wisdom re the Cat-

apult and Embryo indoor events for the Nov 25 

Bash (Black Saturday?) 

IŜǊƳŀƴƴ !ƴŘǊŜǎŜƴ 






